
 December 21, 2020 4:50 pm 

 
 
Dear Brother Priest, 
 
I write today to provide you with updates. I will continue to keep you informed as we 
navigate this challenging time. 
 
Cardinal Gregory Thank You Video  
  
Linked here is a thank you video from Cardinal Gregory with his request for the 
Faithful to remember their parishes in their end of year giving plans. Please 
distribute to your communities in the manner you determine is best. 

Faculty for Priests to Celebrate Four Masses 

In order to allow the greatest number of the faithful the opportunity to attend Mass 
in their churches on the holy days of the coming season, while respecting the 
measures taken to protect public health, and in accordance with the Decree issued 
by the Congregation for Divine Worship and Discipline of the Sacraments on 16 
December 2020, Cardinal Gregory has granted to Archdiocese of Washington 
priests and priests resident in the Archdiocese of Washington, the faculty to 
celebrate four Masses on each of the following holy days: 

The Solemnity of the Nativity of the Lord (Christmas), 25 December 2020; 

The Solemnity of Mary, the Most Holy Mother of God, 1 January 2021; and 

The Solemnity of the Epiphany of the Lord, 6 January 2021. 

Please note that the dispensation from the obligation to attend Mass on Sundays 
and holy days of obligation, issued on April 11, 2020, remains in effect. 

Personal Travel during COVID-19 pandemic as of December 21, 2020 

Currently, the District of Columbia and Maryland both advise that travel be limited 
to essential purposes only. The CDC also continues to advise about the risks 
associated with travelling at this time.  Employees who do plan to travel outside the 
DMV area should review the applicable jurisdictional requirements before departing 
and make arrangements to ensure that they comply with any applicable testing or 
isolation requirements upon their return for in-person work. 

• District of Columbia current regulations generally require self-quarantining 
and recommend, but do not mandate,testing: see Mayor’s Order 2020-
110 and DC Health Guidance for Travel 

https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2Ft-FdBmuq55A&cf=17356&v=0813d9d669a6a49cd6a88efee0ac97be9b720d03e4f3676fb3f0655364c0696d
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.dc.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fdc%2Fsites%2Fcoronavirus%2Fpage_content%2Fattachments%2FMO%25202020-110%2520%2520Modified%2520Requirements%2520Regarding%2520Self-Quarantines%252C%2520Testing%252C%2520and%2520Travel%2520During%2520the%2520COVID-19%2520Public%2520Health%2520Emergency%2520%252811-6-2020%2529.pdf&cf=17356&v=3234f368772e950598eb14715b5c23424342e457271fd787ae27cc7c702dc230
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.dc.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fdc%2Fsites%2Fcoronavirus%2Fpage_content%2Fattachments%2FMO%25202020-110%2520%2520Modified%2520Requirements%2520Regarding%2520Self-Quarantines%252C%2520Testing%252C%2520and%2520Travel%2520During%2520the%2520COVID-19%2520Public%2520Health%2520Emergency%2520%252811-6-2020%2529.pdf&cf=17356&v=3234f368772e950598eb14715b5c23424342e457271fd787ae27cc7c702dc230
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.dc.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fdc%2Fsites%2Fcoronavirus%2Fpage_content%2Fattachments%2F12142020_COVID-19_DC_Health_Guidance_for_Travel.pdf&cf=17356&v=336b9b54fa6632b58e8d7423dd6556067be62edc850fa3edcc2e78478dc06958
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• Maryland current regulations generally require both self-quarantining and 
testing for travel outside of D.C., Virginia, Pennsylvania, Delaware, and West 
Virginia: see Governor’s Executive Order 20-12-17-01, and Md. Dept. of 
Health Advisory, and also Md. Dept. of Health Directive and Order(updated 
on 12/18/2020)  

Employees should speak to their supervisor well in advance about their travel plans 
and discuss whether the employee can work virtually upon their return, if necessary. 
If an employee does not obtain prior permission to work remotely (or if a position is 
unable to be performed remotely), the employee may be required to use accrued 
leave to cover their absence from work. 

Should you have questions, please reach out to Nanette Lowe at 
ArchdioceseHR@adw.org 
  

Congregation for the Doctrine of the Faith Statement in Support of Covid-19 
Vaccines 

The Congregation for the Doctrine of the Faith (CDF) has published a statement, 
linked here, on the morality of using some anti-COVID 19 vaccines. The statement 
reinforces material previously published by the USCCB and Catholic Health 
Association (CHA). At this point in time, Moderna and Pfizer have both developed 
vaccines using mRNA, and without the use of controversial fetal cell lines. However, 
both vaccines have been tested using controversial fetal cell lines. Given the remote 
connection between these cells and the vaccines, both COVID vaccines are in line 
with previous moral statements made by Pope Benedict XVI and the Pontifical 
Academy for Life. Receiving either vaccine would be morally permissible and would 
certainly also be an important pro-life decision that would help to defend the most 
vulnerable members of our community, who are at the most risk of developing 
severe coronavirus cases. This new statement from the CDF also clarifies that 
“when ethically irreproachable Covid-19 vaccines are not available…it is morally 
acceptable to receive Covid-19 vaccines that have used cell lines from aborted 
fetuses in their research and production process.”  The AstraZeneca vaccine used 
controversial HEK293 lines (descended from two abortions that took place in the 
1960s) in its development. However, because most people do not have a choice in 
the vaccine that they receive, it is morally permissible to take this vaccine in order 
to protect the lives of those who are most at risk of serious coronavirus. 

Please consider sharing this information with members of your parish community. 
At this point in time, there is a significant amount of misinformation about the 
COVID-19 vaccines. We would like to encourage people to consider the life-saving 
impact of the vaccine, and to receive the vaccine if and when they are able. The 
health protocol measures we have taken (i.e., social distancing, mask wearing, etc.), 
as well as the new vaccines, will help to protect the lives of the vulnerable. Should 
you have any questions, please email Kathryn Windels atWindelsK@adw.org. 

Also, linked here in English and here in Spanish are stories in our Archdiocesan 
newspapers. 

https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fgovernor.maryland.gov%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2020%2F12%2FTraveler-Testing-and-Quarantine-12.17.20.pdf&cf=17356&v=e5a4632ec86a89e503a329f37f3dff129ca405b1df3d0b20a93f1e0af278812d
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fphpa.health.maryland.gov%2FDocuments%2F12.17.2020%2520MDH%2520Public%2520COVID-19%2520Advisory.pdf&cf=17356&v=784f351eda4a9e881c2bb2dc53b2d05db64dfd154a0617cfd23389d30f4fe067
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fphpa.health.maryland.gov%2FDocuments%2F12.17.2020%2520MDH%2520Public%2520COVID-19%2520Advisory.pdf&cf=17356&v=784f351eda4a9e881c2bb2dc53b2d05db64dfd154a0617cfd23389d30f4fe067
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fphpa.health.maryland.gov%2FDocuments%2F2020.12.17.01%2520-%2520MDH%2520Order%2520-%2520Amended%2520Various%2520Health%2520Care%2520Matters%2520Order.pdf&cf=17356&v=76043753fe43c8ba67f2722c219a19e4ef7a5d36699f3b9d4519d706443b7103
mailto:ArchdioceseHR@adw.org
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fpress.vatican.va%2Fcontent%2Fsalastampa%2Fit%2Fbollettino%2Fpubblico%2F2020%2F12%2F21%2F0681%2F01591.html%23ing&cf=17356&v=251c13729b68014d96f91faa4db953a07f8474f9d3c268e62c54304ac29518f8
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.usccb.org%2Fmoral-considerations-covid-vaccines&cf=17356&v=168e43ab379254816acfbefbfdaecd385cb96e31287d7acd474bcf78e52c061b
mailto:WindelsK@adw.org
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fcathstan.org%2Fnews%2Fus-world%2Fvatican-without-alternatives-current-covid-19-vaccines-are-morally-acceptable&cf=17356&v=b30f35a4ccbf80b75925e76ee91bc2cf930587d32aab5af0c59c59518f73e2b1
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Felpreg.org%2Fnews%2Fcomunidad%2Fusccb-aclara-su-posicion-sobre-vacunas-contra-el-covid-19&cf=17356&v=e8477d3a238bb63279b7d2b0eaebfde48cea2fd53634ba5ac5eb2c428ef4661a
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New Portraits of Cardinal Gregory 

Each parish, school and corporation main office in the Archdiocese of Washington 
will receive one 8” x 10” portrait of Cardinal Gregory at no cost. 

Linemark Printing will be sending the portraits directly to each parish, school and 
corporation that will fit in the standard 11” x 14” frame when using the mat from the 
current portrait frames. The mailings should go out in mid-January 2021.  

A website link will be set up and provided so that additional portraits can be 
purchased by each location if needed. This link will be available in mid-January 
2021. 

Remind the Faithful of Information on the Website 

The archdiocesan website in response to the coronavirus is updated regularly with 
information, in English and Spanish, for you and the Faithful available 
at adw.org/coronavirus, which includes a link to find a listing of live stream Masses 
and prayers available at adw.org/live-streamed-masses-and-prayers/. 
The Catholic Standard and the Spanish-language El Pregonero newspapers are 
currently available on-line at cathstan.org and elpreg.org. 

As always, should you have questions or need assistance from my office and the 
Pastoral Center, please let us know. Please be assured of my prayers for you. 
  
 
With gratitude for your priestly ministry, I am 
Sincerely in Christ, 
Reverend Daniel B. Carson 
Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia 

https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fadw.org%2Fcoronavirus%2F&cf=17356&v=356296970fc7f21e60f95848aa01dc4c2e83ed2ff3781062b2c4c3fb87783f38
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fadw.org%2Flive-streamed-masses-and-prayers%2F&cf=17356&v=f8cb2ca5e197b96977b93df077f69ed081b24aa43f6dcf4c1198e9ee390cafcc
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=http%3A%2F%2Fcathstan.org%2F&cf=17356&v=f5704799b05aa2db7105b20c9439f362db4b8e6c148566196fb83ac47bc25e35
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=79284102&msgid=1020451&act=7BP8&c=686612&destination=http%3A%2F%2Felpreg.org%2F&cf=17356&v=7e3922e65a3c345c578d9a17d0a20975045e9b0cc787cfcd0d71f308355689f1

